November Board Highlights

Dear TCA Families and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from the November 8, 2021, Board Meeting:

Board Farewell and Appointment

The Board bid farewell to Mrs. Teri Goin and thanked her for her service the past 4 ½ years. The Board Appointment Committee recommended and the Board approved Mr. Travis Williams to assume the open seat due to Mrs. Goin's resignation. Please welcome Travis, and thank him for his willingness to serve the TCA community!

Celebrate TCA

We celebrated TCA's all-campus K-12 fundraising effort for the Make-A-Wish Foundation by recognizing Central and North Elementary students who spoke about their recent service run. In addition, a high school student shared his personal story with Make-A-Wish during his own battle with cancer. The elementary students shared how Make-A-Wish creates wishes for children with critical illnesses, providing inspiration for our students to run many laps, and between those two schools, thus far we've raised more than \$55K!

Accreditation, Assessment, and Achievement

Wes Jolly, Director of Academic Services, gave the annual TCA Report on Accreditation, Assessment, and Achievement. Mr. Jolly reported in the 41 areas assessed (over the 2019 and 2021 testing cycles), TCA exceeded ASD20's scores in 32 areas and finished 1st or 2nd in 25 of the assessments. Also, TCA received the highest rating for accreditation, in 2019 (the most current School Performance Framework year), and our achievements continue to be excellent. Mr. Jolly shared that, "the academic leadership team will continue to be vigilant in examining our performance and focused areas for improvement, while staying true to our Core Values."

District 20 Monitoring Report

Dr. Sojourner discussed his upcoming Monitoring Report presentation to the D20 Board of Education. This report is presented annually to the D20 Board and Superintendent, and highlights TCA's successes in the areas of Core Values and Academic Achievement, Operations, Finance, and Governance. We continue to appreciate our many successes and achievements, as well as our exemplary relationship with District 20.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com. We hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksqiving!

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

TCA Board of Directors

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA

719-484-0091

talk2tcaboard@gmail.com